EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

14 October 2009

09.141
STUDENT FEEDBACK ON THE QUALITY OF TEACHING 


The Committee, at its June meeting, had received an interim report from the Working Group on Student Feedback and had endorsed a number of recommendations (mins 09.82 – 09.85 refer).


Mrs Farley presented the final report of the Working Group on implementation issues (TLC/09/37).


It was noted that the Semester 1 survey had achieved a response rate of 80%.  In the Semester 2 survey the ‘neutral’ default response had been removed and access to module level data (qualitative and quantitative) had been extended to Deans and Heads of School.  Preliminary analysis showed a response rate of approximately 40%.  On-line University/Faculty/School level reports were available and a targeted email had been sent to module co-ordinators, Deans, Heads of School and Faculty Teaching and Learning Co-ordinators with a recommendation that important issues be discussed at course/subject committee meetings.  The development of a reporting mechanism at course level was in progress.  Provision had been made for trend analysis year-on-year which would be functional for 2009/10.


Management, oversight and development of the survey now resided with the Quality Management and Audit Unit.

AGREED:


i)
that Mrs Farley and the Working Group, in particular Ms S Alexander and Mr A Jaffrey, be thanked for their work;

ii)
that the following recommendations be endorsed:

a) that the Survey be rolled out to all students in the 2009/10 academic year;

b) that aggregated Survey results be reported at University, Faculty, School and Course levels;

c) that Faculties work closely with the Examinations Office to ensure that the database of Course/Subject Directors was kept up-to-date;

d) that a link from WebCT to the Survey be set up, to facilitate further promotion and completion opportunities;

e) that students continue to be incentivised to complete the Survey; it was suggested that the most effective incentive was likely to be the early release of marks, as utilised in the first year of implementation;

f) that the Director of Access and Distributed Learning liaise with the Director of Information Services over the longer term implications of storage and access to survey data.
17 June 2009

09.82
STUDENT FEEDBACK ON THE QUALITY OF TEACHING

Mrs Farley presented the interim report of the Working Group on Student Feedback on the Quality of Teaching which dealt with implementation issues in the Student Survey (TLC/09/22b).


…

09.85
Management and Further Development (Item 5)


The Group had given consideration to the future management of the survey as the activity had reached a point where it needed to be ‘owned’ and managed by a central department.  The Working Group recommended that it should reside in the Quality Management and Audit Unit, alongside other student-centred quality assurance and enhancement activities such as annual and module monitoring, the NSS and the student complaints system.  

AGREED:

i)
that Mrs Farley and members of the Working Group be thanked for their work and that the recommendations be endorsed;

ii)
that the Survey be entitled ‘Student Survey on the Quality of Teaching’ and that this title be applied consistently in all University communications (recommendation i); 
iii) 
that online survey results be made available to Faculties and Schools on completion of the Semester 2 survey (recommendation iii) and that it include a University benchmark for each question for comparison purposes (recommendation iv);
iv)
that both qualitative and quantitative module level data be made available to Deans and Heads of School for the purpose of assuring the quality of the student learning experience (and not for staff appraisal purposes) (recommendation v);

v)
that the future management, oversight and development of the survey reside with the Quality Management and Audit Unit (recommendation ii);

vi)
that discussions be held with the Information Services Department regarding ongoing technical support in regard to longer term data storage and access (recommendation vi);

vii)
that the Working Group submits its final report to the October 2009 meeting.
18 June 2008

08.133
STUDENT FEEDBACK ON THE QUALITY OF TEACHING


The Committee, at its meeting in October 2007, had established a Working Group on this topic in light of the discussion of the ASM report for 2005/6 (min 07.85 refers).


Mrs Farley, Chair of the Working Group, presented its report (TLC/08/47).  The paper set out good practice, possible methods and approaches, the results of the pilot survey and recommendations and matters for further consideration.


During discussion it was agreed that an on-line questionnaire was preferable to a paper questionnaire for efficiency of administration and analysis.  Mr McGivern identified the development of a channel on the Student Portal as a possible vehicle.  If linked to access to assessment results, this could lead to high participation rates.  It would also allow module co-ordinators easy access to results.


The Committee noted that there were unlikely to be any issues regarding confidentiality for students or staff.  Some concern was expressed that the questions had been drawn from the NSS without modification and, given the proposed timing and modular focus of the Ulster survey, further consideration of this matter was requested.

AGREED:

i)
that the following recommendations be endorsed:

a)
that the student survey should focus on the module as the unit of analysis;

b)
that the survey instrument should be succinct and confined to a single page;
c)
that, while the survey had potential for some flexibility in questions, this option should not be adopted in the first instance;
ii)
that an online data collection method be adopted and that Professor Black liaise with Mr McGivern, the Trio Project Board, and the Portal Steering Group regarding the possibility of creating a channel in the University’s Portal, by January 2009;

iii)
that, given the context in which the survey was to be used, the proposed questions be reviewed and adapted for the University’s own purposes for further consideration by the Committee at its October meeting;

iv)
that in 2008/9 the online survey be implemented for all year one campus-based students (full-time, part-time; undergraduate and postgraduate) and all Campus One students.  While the survey would only be formally rolled out to all year groups from 2009/10 consideration should also be given to making it available for modules for other year groups in 2008/9;

v)
that all staff be informed of the new process;

vi)
that appropriate guidance be given to students at induction and they be encouraged to participate and view the survey as a means of module and course enhancement;
vii)
that the Working Group oversee the implementation of the new process in the 2008/9 academic year and report on its first year of operation;

viii)
that the Group and, in particular, Mrs Farley be thanked for its work and that the support provided by Mr A Jeffrey, ILL, for developing the online pilot and Dr C Carter, Staff Development, for the paper-based questionnaire be acknowledged.

25 April 2007
07.85
Assessment of Teaching: Student Questionnaire: Annual Subject Monitoring 2005/6

The Committee noted that recommendations had been made to enhance practice in relation to the Assessment of Teaching Student Questionnaire, by clarifying the instructions to students, providing the results earlier and improving feedback to students.  While recognising that the questionnaire was the only direct means available to assess the quality of individual staff’s teaching and that it was a robust instrument, the Committee was concerned that the exercise as currently conducted was not as useful as it might be in contributing to the enhancement of teaching and the student learning experience.  There might be more focussed and strategic approaches which could be used.  The Committee would welcome discussions with the trade union on this matter.

AGREED:

iii)
that the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Teaching and Learning) advise the Director of Human Resources of the Committee’s views about the Student Questionnaire and that discussions be held with the UCU through the Joint Negotiating Committee;

iv)
that, pending the conclusion of the review at iii), a working group be established to look at and make recommendations in relation to student feedback on the quality of teaching;
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